
State Water Resources Control Board
May 6, 2020

[via email only]
Owni Toma  
Chief Plant Operator 
Fallbrook Public Utility District 
990 East Mission Road 
Fallbrook, CA  92028 
ownit@fpud.com 

[via email only]
Lori Rigby, Compliance Officer
Water Utilities Department
City of Oceanside
300 North Coast Highway
Oceanside, CA  92054
lrigby@oceansideca.org 

[via email only]
Stephen Jepsen 
Executive Director 
SCAP 
605 Third Street 
Encinitas, CA  92024 
sjepsen@dudek.com 

[via email only]
Cari Dale
Water Utilities Director 
City of Oceanside 
300 North Coast Highway
Oceanside, CA  92054
cdale@oceansideca.org 

Dear Messrs. Toma and Jepsen and Mses. Rigby and Dale:

PETITIONS OF FALLBROOK PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT AND SOUTHERN 
CALIFORNIA ALLIANCE OF POTWS FOR REVIEW OF ORDER NO. R9-2019-
0169, NPDES NO. CA0108031, FOR THE FALLBROOK PUBLIC UTILITY 
DISTRICT, FALLBROOK WATER RECLAMATION PLANT AND SANTA 
MARGARITA GROUNDWATER TREATMENT PLANT, 2376 NORTHSIDE DRIVE, 
STE 100, SAN DIEGO, ISSUED BY SAN DIEGO REGIONAL WATER QUALITY 
CONTROL BOARD; AND PETITION OF CITY OF OCEANSIDE FOR REVIEW OF 
ORDER NO. R9-2019-0166, NPDES No. CA0107433, WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR THE CITY OF OCEANSIDE SAN LUIS REY WATER 
RECLAMATION FACILITY, LA SALINA WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT, 
AND MISSION BASIN GROUNDWATER PURIFICATION FACILITY, ISSUED BY 
SAN DIEGO REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD:  
CONSOLIDATION OF PETITIONS; COMPLETE PETITION (30-DAY RESPONSE)
SWRCB/OCC FILES A-2688 & A-2689

On April 9, 2020, the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) 
acknowledged receipt of the above-referenced petitions.  This letter serves as 
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notice that the petitions are complete and that the State Water Board will begin its 
review.  The petitions are being consolidated for review because they are legally 
and factually related.  (See Cal. Code Regs., tit. 23, § 2054.)

The San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board (San Diego Water Board) and 
other interested persons may file a written response to the petitions.  Responses 
are due within 30 days of the date of this letter, addressed to my attention.  In 
addition, all responses must be sent to the Petitioners at the email addresses listed 
above, to the San Diego Water Board, and to the persons listed as receiving copies 
of this letter.  Electronic submissions and copies are strongly encouraged.  Copies 
of the petitions may be obtained from the Petitioners at the addresses listed above, 
from the San Diego Water Board, or by contacting State Water Board staff listed 
below.

The San Diego Water Board is requested to file the administrative record within this 
30-day period.  The San Diego Water Board is encouraged to file the administrative 
record electronically.

IN ALL FUTURE CORRESPONDENCE, PLEASE REFER TO
SWRCB/OCC FILES A- 2688 & A-2689
AND SUBMIT COPIES TO
PETITIONER(S) AND THE SAN DIEGO WATER BOARD

Future correspondence regarding this matter will be sent to the addressees of this 
letter and to the San Diego Water Board.  All correspondence will be sent via email.  
Interested persons (including those who received this letter via e-mail) will not 
receive future correspondence unless they either (1) subscribe to the electronic 
mailing list named “Name” on the internet at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/email_subscriptions/swrcb_subscribe.sht
ml 
to receive future correspondence via e-mail or (2) request to receive future 
correspondence in hard copy by writing to Marleigh Wood at the Office of Chief 
Counsel at the address in the letterhead above.  You should act as soon as 
possible to ensure you receive all items of future correspondence.

The Petitioners may not file a response to the petitions.  Additional submissions 
regarding consideration of the merits of these petitions will only be allowed upon 
written request and approval of such requests is at the discretion of this Board.

The petitions include requests for a stay of certain provisions of Order No. R9-2019-
0169 and Order No. R9-2019-0166.  The requests for stay are being evaluated 
separately.  
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (916) 341-5169 
or Marleigh.Wood@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Original signed by

Marleigh Wood
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[via U.S. Mail and email] 
Melissa A. Thorme, Esq. 
Downey Brand LLP 
621 Capitol Mall, 18th Floor 
Sacramento, CA  95814-4686 
mthorme@downeybrand.com  

Joann Lim [via email only] 
Water Resources Control Engineer 
San Diego Regional Water Quality 
  Control Board 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA  92108 
Joann.Lim@waterboards.ca.gov  

David W. Gibson [via email only] 
Executive Officer 
San Diego Regional Water Quality 
  Control Board 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA  92108 
David.Gibson@waterboards.ca.gov  

Emel Wadhwani, Esq. [via email only] 
Office of Chief Counsel 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814] 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100 
Emel.Wadhwani@waterboards.ca.gov 

Jennifer L. Fordyce, Esq. [via email only] 
Office of Chief Counsel 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814] 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100 
Jennifer.Fordyce@waterboards.ca.gov 

Marleigh Wood, Esq. [via email only] 
Office of Chief Counsel 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814] 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100 
Marleigh.Wood@waterboards.ca.gov 

Catherine George Hagan, Esq. [via email 
only] 
Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Board 
c/o San Diego Region, Regional Water Quality 
   Control Board 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA  92108 
Catherine.Hagan@waterboards.ca.gov  

Vincent Vu, Esq. [via email only] 
Office of Chief Counsel 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814] 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100 
Vincent.Vu@waterboards.ca.gov 

Philip Wyels, Esq. [via email only] 
Office of Chief Counsel 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814] 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100 
Philip.Wyels@waterboards.ca.gov  

Elizabeth Sablad, Chief [via email only] 
Permits Office 
U.S. EPA, Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
sablad.elizabeth@epa.gov  

Eric Magnan, Chief [via email only] 
Clean Water Act Compliance (NPDES) 
U.S. EPA, Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
Magnan.Eric@epa.gov 

Listserve
a2688_fallbrook@swrcb18.waterboards.ca.gov 
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